UFTON PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held on 5th October 2010 

in the Village Hall 

1  Present: Parish Cllrs J Tayler (Chairman), J Burrows, I Crowther, D Egging, L Van Kesteren and J Wilkinson.  J Cove (Clerk) and District/County Councillor R Stevens. 
Three parishioners.  

Cllr Tayler welcomed back Dawn Egging to the Parish Council.  Mrs Egging had served on the Parish Council 10 years ago for a period of 10 years and Cllr Tayler said that all were delighted to see her back.

2 Apologies for absence: None
3 Declaration of interest in any agenda item: None

4 Open session

4.1  Public participation: 

a)  Relating to items on the Agenda:
i)  Dave Shepherd asked about further details regarding residents being trained to use speed guns.  Cllr Tayler advised that since it is not allowed within 400 metres 
within the start of change of a speed limit, it will not be possible on the main road.  Cllr Burrows offered to measure if the length of road in Ufton Fields to determine if speed guns could be used there.  If it is possible, interest has to be registered in pursuing this course of action with the Community Forum.  If it supports this proposal, a team of 4-6 will be required, including a Project Leader and Deputy.  Should a person is caught speeding, a warning letter will be sent by the Police to the individual concerned.  Cllr Burrows and Crowther volunteered to be the team leaders and Mr Shepherd and A.N.Other would complete the team, if this goes ahead.

Cllr Tayler also reiterated an article from the Ufton News when two diligent residents noted a speeding car’s registration which resulted in the Police visiting the owner and giving a stern warning.  The Clerk also suggested that parishioners’ attendance at the Community Forums would bring this issue to the fore – as it has done in other parishes.

b)  Relating to other matters:
i)  Ian Crowther reminded those present that there are still tickets available for the Harvest Supper, which will take place on Saturday 9th October.

ii)  John Tayler reported that the street signs by the roundabout have now been replaced.

iv)  Colin Baldwin noted that on 30/9 and 1/10 there was a smell of sulphur in the village.  Cllr Wilkinson suggested that Mr Baldwin advise the Biffa site, as directed at the last site meeting and the Clerk to record the incident.
v)  Colin Baldwin also reported that the compost from the recycling site is not being put into landfill – only on it.  It will be used for landscaping.

4.2  WCC/SDC – Cllr Stevens reported:
· The next Community Forum meeting will take place on 6th October at Southam Primary School and suggested someone from the parish, as it is open to all, attend the meeting.  Cllr Tayler will attend on this occasion.
· £750,000 will be invested by Tesco’s into Southam town centre.  The idea being to bring people into the town centre.

· 20th October is D-day for the budget.  Hopefully by the next Parish Council meeting it will be possible to advise the effects this will have locally.

· Dallas Burston planning application goes before the Committee next month.

· A public health White Paper is due on 1st December.

5  Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 7th September  2010 - The minutes were confirmed as a true record and signed.  Proposed Cllr Burrows, seconded Cllr Wilkinson.  
6.  Matters arising:
6.1 Fly Tipping:  Cllr Tayler summarised the events after a resident had managed to get the registration of the van carrying the rubbish.  The Clerk has been corresponding with Stratford District Council and pushing for a prosecution.  At the moment, enquiries are still being made and two people have been ‘invited for interview’.  The Courier has now become involved and it is hoped that such publicity to this type of anti-social behaviour will deter others from using Ufton as a fly tip site.
6.2 Ufton Website – Cllr Tayler advised that the new website is up and running.  Details of the address will be in the next Ufton News.  The old website has been unavailable for 2/3 weeks again and the new website is more user friendly.
6.3 Speeding:  see above 4a iii

7.  Chairman’s Vacancy:  Cllr Tayler reiterated his wish to stand down as Chairman and asked Councillors to think about this issue.
8.  Planning:
8.1 New Planning Applications: 

8.1.1 Mr P Barrett – 1 St Michael’s Close – two storey side extension and single storey rear extension 10/01998/FUL.  The plans were reviewed and it was agreed a response of ‘No Representations’ would be given.  Proposed Cllr Wilkinson, seconded Cllr Burrows – all agreed with one abstention.

8.2 Planning Decisions

8.2.1  Mr J Strachan, Oak Farm House, Ufton Fields – kitchen refit and door widening 10/01148/LBC – Granted

8.2.2  Dr  Dallas Burston – Dallas Burston Polo Grounds – erection of a ‘marquee’ 
style events building.   10/01583/FUL – Pending
8.2.3   Mr P  Barrett – 1 St Michaels Close – erection of two storey side 
extension 
and single storey rear extension (revised design following 
previous approval) 
10/01780/FUL - Withdrawn
9 Correspondence

9.1 for discussion

9.2  for information:

9.2.1 LCR Magazine

9.2.2 Outlook Magazine

10 Finance

10.1.1 The following were approved for payment:
10.1.2 G Ingham – Ufton News Oct



      £23.58

10.1.3 Jane Cove – Salary Sep

         £139.95 }

10.1.4 Clerk’s – office/storage: telephone 2nd qtr     £36.00 }

10.1.5 Clerk’s expenses – stamps £4.92; printer ink  £7.77 }   

10.1.6 Jane Cove – Reimbursement of Training
           }




Course Cost £50.00
           }   £238.64

10.1.7 Clement Keys – Annual Audit


    £141.00

10.1.8 John Tayler – Annual Website Fee


      £60.00

10.1.9 Eon Street Lighting Maintenance 2nd Qtr

      £63.29

10.2 Expenses v Budget 2010 – the Clerk reported that the finances are in a healthy position as the Parish Council is currently under budget.
10.3 Chairman’s Training – discussion took place regarding the upcoming seminar entitled ‘Briefing event for all Chairman and Aspiring Chairman and any interested Councillor’ which will take place on 20th November and it was agreed that Cllrs Burrows, Crowther and Egging should take part.  Proposed Cllr Tayler, seconded Cllr van Kesteren.
11       Items for next meeting:   The Pond/Fly Tipping/Speeding
12       Date of next meeting:  7th November 2010 at 8.15 pm in Ufton Village  Hall
There being no further business, the Chairman closed the meeting at 9.45pm 
Signed:  






Date:  2nd November 2010

Chairman
         
 



